TEARMAN SPENCER City Attorney

ODALO J. OHIKU ROBIN A. PEDERSON YOLANDA Y. MCGOWAN TODD FARRIS Deputy City Attorneys



Milwaukee City Hall Suite 800 * 200 East Wells Street * Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53202-3551 Telephone: 414.286.2601 * TDD: 414.286.2025 * Fax: 414.286.8550

KATHRYN Z. BLOCK THOMAS D. MILLER PETER J. BLOCK ALLISON N. FLANAGAN ANDREA J. FOWLER PATRICK J. MCCLAIN HANNAH R. JAHN JULIE P. WILSON JAMES M. CARROLL MEIGHAN M. ANGER ALEXANDER R. CARSON ALEX T. MUELLER ALEXANDER COSSI LISA A. GILMORE **NICHOLAS R. SINRAM** TAVISS K. SMITH KATHERINE A. HEADLEY ANTHONY JACKSON JOHN D. MCNALLY STACY J. MILLER MICHAEL RADAVICH JORDAN SCHETTLE MATTHEW NEVARANTA THERESA MONTAG TYLER M. HELSEL **NANCY A. DOMINSKI RYAN J. HARRINGTON** Assistant City Attorneys

HEIDI WICK SPOERL

July 6, 2022

To the Honorable Common Council Of the City of Milwaukee Room 205 – City Hall

Re:

C.I. File No. 1048-2022-489

Communication from PAUL PREMETZ

Dear Council Members:

Enclosed please find a proposed resolution. We ask that it be introduced and referred to the Committee on Judiciary & Legislation with the following recommendation.

Paul Premetz is seeking reimbursement of \$12,078.49 for plumbing charges related to repairing the sewer lateral at 2231 East Morgan Avenue on March 22, 2022.

On February 24, 2022, and February 28, 2022, the Sewer Maintenance department responded to calls from Paul Premetz regarding backwaters at his property located at 2231 East Morgan Avenue. The crews checked the main sewer and found the backwaters to be an internal problem. Mr. Premetz was advised to hire a licensed plumber. On March 1, 2022, Sewer Maintenance CCTV televised the eight-inch main sanitary sewer that serves 2231 East Morgan Avenue, and found that it was functioning properly with no signs of structural damage.



The Honorable Common Council Of the City of Milwaukee July 6, 2022 Page Two

It is Sewer Maintenance's position on this matter that the damaged sewer lateral in this case was on the property owner's side of responsibility to maintain, and therefore, the City of Milwaukee is not liable for the related repair costs. In addition, there is no evidence that the sewer lateral was damaged as a result of the City's negligence. It is recommended that the claim submitted by Mr. Premetz in the amount of \$12,078.49 be denied.

Very truly yours,

TEARMAN SPENCER

City Attorney

TODD FARRIS
Deputy City Attorney

TF/PK/kdb

Enclosure

c: Jerrel Kruschke, P.E. (City Engineer)

1029-2022-489/280673